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DATE: October 13, 2021 
 

TO: Livingston County Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM: Chris Folts  
 
RE: Resolution Authorizing a Budget Amendment to the Asphalt Replacement Project 

at the West Complex with Allied Construction – Facility Services Department  
 
 
The contract with Allied Construction for the asphalt replacement at the West Complex has 
begun. During the removal process in the Law Center parking lot, it was discovered that the 
soils are in poor condition. G2 Engineering conducted a test on compaction and recommended 
a 10” undercut with a backfill of 21AA.   
 
The original contract was a total of $232,540 with a 20% contingency for undercut of poor soils 
and unforeseen conditions. 
 
The total amount of contingency spent so far is $8,695 leaving $37,813, the total cost of the 
proposed under cut is $152,390 
  
Therefore, Facility Services is requesting that the attached resolution be approved that 
authorizes a budget amendment for $114,577.   If you have any questions or concerns, please 
feel free to contact me.    
 
 
 


